
 

 
 

 
 
 

June 2014 EDITION Anyone wishing to receive this newsletter monthly should send their email address to:   mvcbsa@scouting.org 
 

 

CUB SCOUT SHOOT-O-REE: 

L¢Ω{ bh¢ ¢hh [!¢9 ¢h {LDb ¦t Chw ! GREAT DAY OF 

SHOOTING SPORTS EXTRAVAGANZA! 
  

Do you enjoy archery, BB shooting, firing sling shots, or just 

throwing rocks in a safe yet challenging environment? Then 

you need to sign up for the annual Shoot-O-Ree! Not only 

will you do all of these awesome activities but you and your 

family will get lunch and the cool patch on the right for only 

a $10 bill! 
 

May 31st the second annual Shoot-O-Ree! At this great event, Cub Scouts may take the opportunity to 

shoot BB guns at still targets and a moving gallery, field archery, Deerassic inflatable archery, sling shots, 

rock throwing, water bottle rockets, paintball, and catapults. Plus, be among the first to try out the 

Skylight Rocket Set that you can earn through the popcorn sale.  The event starts at 10 am and lasts 

until 2 pm, cost is $10 per family, lunch is included and the Scout(s) will receive a patch! We urge Packs 

to take this opportunity and use it as a Pack family campout. Site costs are eliminated for the weekend 

but each Pack must turn in a Camp use form which can be found and printed here. 
 

CHANGING STORE HOURS: 
The Scout Store and Service Center will be closed on May 24-26 in observance 

of Memorial Day, we will re-open Tuesday, May 27 at 8:30 a.m.   

We will also be closing at 12 noon on Thursday, June 19 while our staff visits 

the Muskingum Valley Scout Reservation and will re-open at 8:30 a.m. Friday, June 20. 

We hope everyone has an enjoyable summer. 
 

Our summer schedule will be as follows: 

Monday - Friday 8:30 a.m. - 4:30 p.m.  
Saturday ς Closed 

 

 

ADVANCEMENTS 
Attention all Units, when filling out your Advancement Reports, please make sure to use your Scouts 

given first and last name, also make sure to include the date on which they earned their rank or 

advancement, this cannot be a future date.  Also, if you would like the Store Clerk to prepare or ship 

your items, please indicate which items and the amount you will be needing, and the shipping 

address. 

 

Smoke Signals 

 

Muskingum Valley Council, Boy Scouts of America, 

www.muskingumvalleycouncil.org   www.mvcbsa.org 

 

mailto:mvcbsa@scouting.org
http://www.muskingumvalleycouncil.com/forms/
http://www.scoutapps.net/
http://www.scoutapps.net/
http://www.scouting.org/
http://www.scouting.org/


CAPITAL CAMPAIGN UPDATE: 

In 2010, the council engaged in a strategic planning process which included representatives from 

throughout the council.  Among the many goals and plans that resulted, the Capital Campaign was the 

most inspiring and aggressive.  The goal of the Capital Campaign is to build the facilities needed to 

support our great Scouts for many years to come.  The campaign has four goals: 1. Expand the Seating 

Area in the Central Lodge, 2. Replace the aging Service Center in Zanesville, 3. Build year-round 

camping cabins, 4. Establish a maintenance endowment to ensure we can maintain the new facilities. 

Great progress is being made toward these 

very important goals.  Already the first 

year-round cabin is nearing completion.  

The cabin, made possible by a gift from the 

Straker foundation, will be ready for 

summer camp and will serve as the new 

home to our STEM programs.  Please plan 

ƻƴ ƧƻƛƴƛƴƎ ǳǎ ŦƻǊ ǘƘŜ ōǳƛƭŘƛƴƎΩǎ ŘŜŘƛŎŀǘƛƻƴ 

on Thursday, June 26th at 5:00 pm. 

Recently, the Executive Board authorized the final design, bidding and permitting for the expanded 

Central Lodge.  While we are still raising some additional funds for this project, we plan to be ready to 

start construction following summer camp. The expanded lodge will be ready for the 2015 summer 

camp season.  

Our team of dedicated fundraising volunteers are still actively working the campaign to raise the 

remaining funds needed. Now is your chance to make a real, long-term difference in support of 

Scouting.  Send your Capital Campaign contributions to the Council Service Center. 

HEROES:  

There are so many great stories of volunteer heroics in Scouting.  It would be impossible to know 

ǘƘŜƳ ŀƭƭ ƻǊ ǊŜŎƻƎƴƛȊŜ ŜŀŎƘ ƻŦ ȅƻǳ ǘƘŜ ǿŀȅ ȅƻǳ ŘŜǎŜǊǾŜΦ  ¢ƘŜ ŦŀŎǘ ǘƘŀǘ ǿŜ ŎŀƴΩǘ Ǉƻǎǎƛōƭy recognize 

everyone effectively, does not mean ǿŜ ǎƘƻǳƭŘƴΩǘ ǘǊȅΦ  IŜǊŜ ŀǊŜ ǎƻƳŜ ǘƻǇ ǾƻƭǳƴǘŜŜǊǎ ǿƘƻǎŜ 

commitment and passion continue to have an incredible impact on Scouting in our council. 

Sam Laughlin ς a volunteer with many years tenure.  Sam has served in many capacities through the 

years, but even now, well into his retirement, Sam has taken on the job of maintaining the grounds at 

the Council Service Center.  Spending several days per week, Sam mows, trims, maintains the mower, 

and picks up yard debris.  The savings to the council in time and money, is significant.  Thank you Sam! 

Matthew Murphy ς despite losing his home in a fire a year ago, Matthew continues to find time to 

help maintain the computer systems at the Council Service Center.  He has changed out the server, 

replaced several ancient machines, upgraded our software and even wired in new connections.  

Matthew works hard to find components for free or significantly reduced costs.  Considering the many 

ŎƘŀƭƭŜƴƎŜǎ ƻǳǊ ǎȅǎǘŜƳ ŦŀŎŜǎΣ aŀǘǘƘŜǿΩǎ ǎŜǊǾƛŎŜ Ƙŀǎ ōŜŜƴ ƛƴŘƛǎǇŜƴǎŀōƭŜΦ   

 



Jim Gill ς As Vice President of properties, Jim maintains a laser focus on MVSR and the many critical 

systems necessary to keep camp running safely and efficiently.  Over the years Jim has accumulated 

many contacts whom he calls upon for equipment and support.  In addition to many major 

maintenance projects Jim and his properties team have built the Handicraft shelter, converted Perkins 

Lodge, and just completed a beautiful new chapel.   

Thank you to all our Scouting heroes, serving at the unit, district or council level. Without you, 

Scouting would not happen! 

 

ARE YOU GEARING-UP FOR THE CAMPING SEASON? 

Here are two great new T-Shirts that will be available at the Camp Trading Post: 

 

   $12.00       $10.00 

Hop on our Facebook page and let us know what you think of these new designs. 
 

Ψ[LY9Ω ¦{ hb C!/9 .hhYΥ  a¦{YLbD¦a VALLEY COUNCIL 
 

Stay in the conversation and be up-to-date on Scouting in your council.  
We post updates, changes, ŀƴŘ ǇƘƻǘƻΩǎ ǘƻ ƪŜŜǇ {ŎƻǳǘƛƴƎ ǾƻƭǳƴǘŜŜǊǎ 
and families informed. 
 

ANNUAL PROGRAM PLANNING 

Visit our website, under the training tab.  You will see a link to Annual program planning: 
 

http://www.muskingumvalleycouncil.com/training/annual-program-planning/ 
 

This link will take you to a list of great resources to use as you plan your Scouting year.  Remember, a 

great Scouting year includes: Planning, Budgeting, Communicating the Plan, and Selecting Quality 

[ŜŀŘŜǊǎΦ  ¢ƘƻǎŜ ǿƘƻ ŀǘǘŜƴŘŜŘ ǘƘŜ Ψ[ŜǘΩǎ ƎŜǘ /ƻƻƪƛƴƎΩ ŜǾŜƴǘ ƭŜŀǊƴŜŘ Ƙƻǿ ǘƻ ǳǎŜ ŀƭƭ ǘƘŜǎŜ ǘƻƻƭǎ ǘƻ cook 

up a great recipe for their coming Scouting year. 
 

We are asking all units to submit a copy of their annual plan and unit budget to the Council Service 

Center.  You may hand deliver it, mail, fax or email.  National statistics show that units with an annual 

calendar, and a budget are far more active and successful than those without.   
 

http://www.muskingumvalleycouncil.com/training/annual-program-planning/


CAMP CARDS:  
 

The 2014 Camp Card sale ends on 

May 30, 2014. All unsold cards 

must be returned along with 

payment for the cards sold by 

that date.   
 

 

 

DISTINGUISHED CITIZENS: 
The Muskingum Valley Council has had the opportunity to honor some amazing individuals this year. 
In Cambridge, we honored Richard Riesbeck as the Distinguished Citizen and presented the William H. 
Spurgeon Award to  Southeast Ohio Medical Center.  In Zanesville, State Senator Troy Balderson was 
honored as the Distinguished Citizen and Richard Dailey was presented the Whitney M. Young Jr.  
Award. 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



         
                                                          

 

      

 

 
 

  
    

    

    

    

    

    

    

 

 Goal Progress   

Arrowhead $35,000 $18,668 53% 

Forest Trails $13,000 $13,914 107% 

Zane Trace $27,000 $12,105 45% 

Executive Board $50,000 $18,826 38% 

Total $125,000 $63,513 51% 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
   

    

Arrowhead District:   
 
Packs: 339, 344, 350, 382, 402, 403, 
409, 424, 427 Troops: 339, 340, 344, 
382, 402, 403, 412, 419, 424 Crews: 
447 

Forest Trails District:  
Packs: 500, 510, 520, 533, 547, 550, 
564, 570, 584, 620 
Troops: 501, 508, 510, 548, 550, 560, 
565 

Zane Trace District:   
Packs: 98, 100, 104, 121, 132, 137, 

164, 166, 197, 257, 260   Troops: 104, 

121, 128, 132, 158, 164, 174, 184, 197, 

257 Teams: 104, 184  Crews: 104, 184 

Forest Trails District Reaches Goal! 

Kudoôs to the many volunteers in the Forest Trails District who have pitched in and have reached 

their Friends of Scouting goal. Tough but rewarding work which will benefit many Scouts! 

The rest of the council has made great progress. We have raised over 50% of our overall FOS 

goal.  We are running well ahead of last year but we still have a long way to go.  Volunteers in 

each county are still approaching prospects and we still have a number of Unit FOS presentations 

to make.  Here is a listing of the many great units who have completed their FOS presentations: 

May 15, 2014 

 

http://www.google.com/url?sa=i&source=images&cd=&cad=rja&docid=F0Apf5_F4XNBiM&tbnid=CHarWNHHT5g8cM:&ved=0CAgQjRw&url=http://www.centralnccouncilbsa.com/friends-of-scouting/41295&ei=wgTXUta5FeXA2QXY0oGwBg&psig=AFQjCNH3kytnYWeekNT-NoU_GafjSvRzlw&ust=1389909570478961


MVC Nicholson Eagle Scout Scholarship 
Congratulations to Nate Steele (Troop 520 in New 

Concord) for receiving the Nicholson Eagle Scout 

Award from the Muskingum Valley Council at Bishop 

Rosecrans High School Academic Award Ceremony. 

Nate is an Eagle Scout, Camp Staff member, and two 

term Order of the Arrow Lodge Chief.  Most recently, 

he was elected as Area 4 Venturing President.  Nate 

is also active in the Key Club and several other extra-

curricular activities at school.  He will be attending 

Ohio State University in the Fall. 

ARE YOU AN EAGLE SCOUT? 

The Muskingum Valley Chapter of NESA (National Eagle Scout Association) meets 

monthly and offers a great opportunity to make a positive impact using the skills 

you learned to obtain your Eagle, primarily leadership skills. We would like to 

invite Eagle Scouts to be liaisons in their district to welcome new Eagles as they 

are awarded their Eagle Rank and to promote NESA committee goals. The 

committee is currently working toward a council scholarship and awarding NESA 

ƳŜƳōŜǊǎƘƛǇǎ ǘƻ ƴŜǿ 9ŀƎƭŜ {ŎƻǳǘǎΦ  9Ƴŀƛƭ ǳǎ ǿƛǘƘ ǎǳōƧŜŎǘ Ψ9ŀƎƭŜ {ŎƻǳǘΩ ŀƴŘ ȅƻǳǊ 

contact info to be contacted by a NESA member on how you can help: 

mvcbsa@scouting.org 

Please join us and give back the same service that was to given you. We look forward to seeing you 

there! 

June 24 6:00, at MVSR; join the scouts for dinner $5, July 27 at the Scout Service Center at 6:00 pm 

 

Eagle Scout Dinner and Gathering June 6 at  

Dresden United Methodist Church 
If you are an Eagle Scout or First Class and Higher we 

would like to invite you to the 2nd Annual Gathering of the 

Eagles at Dresden United Methodist Church on June 6th. 

Cost is $10 for dinner and Scouts First Class or higher and 

the Eagle Class of 2013 are FREE. Gathering is at 5:30 pm 

and dinner starts at 6:00 pm. You must RSVP by May 30 to 

be seated. Seating is limited to the first 150 so please get 

your reservations in early. We will be presenting an NYLT 

paid Campership, Raymond Nicholson II Scholarship, 

ƘƻƴƻǊƛƴƎ ǘƘƛǎ ȅŜŀǊΩǎ !ŘŀƳǎ !ǿŀǊŘ ǘƻ DŀǊǊŜǘǘ ¢ŀȅƭƻǊ-

Leedy, the Eagle Class of 2013, and the National Outstanding Eagle Scout Award recipients. Please 

come to support all these individuals and help reconnect with friends. To reserve your seat please call 

1 (800) 934-2128. 

 

https://www.facebook.com/nathanael.steele.9
mailto:mvcbsa@localnetplus.com


 

POPCORN: 
 

It is not too early to start thinking about the upcoming popcorn sale!  
Plan now to attend the Annual Popcorn Kickoff on August 9th. 
Additionally, do not miss the exciting and entertaining (but most of all 
profitable) Michael Beck Training on how to successfully conduct a Show 
& Sell.  He will give you the information necessary to not only earn that 
amount but much more! Not to mention, he will show you how to earn 
that money in ONE WEEKEND! 
 
Michael Beck is the creator of a program that has helped many Packs and Troops across the country 
stop worrying about fundraising year ΨǊƻǳƴŘ ŀƴŘ ŎƻƴŎŜƴǘǊŀǘŜ ƳƻǊŜ ƻƴ ǘƘŜ C¦b ƻŦ {ŎƻǳǘƛƴƎΦ  aƛŎƘŀŜƭ 
will share some simple yet POWERFUL sales techniques that will help propel your unit to popcorn 
success!  In addition, he will show you how to pass this information on to your Scouts in such a way 
ǘƘŀǘ ƛǘ ƎƛǾŜǎ ǘƘŜƳ ǎƪƛƭƭǎ ǘƘŀǘ ȅƻǳΩǾŜ ƻƴƭȅ ōŜŦƻǊŜ ǎŜŜƴ ƛƴ ǇǊƻŦŜǎǎƛƻƴŀƭ ŀŘǳƭǘǎΤ ǘƻ ǎŜǘ ǘƘŜƛǊ ƻǿƴ Ǝƻŀƭǎ ŀƴŘ 
ŀŎƘƛŜǾŜ ŀ ƭŜǾŜƭ ƻŦ ǎǳŎŎŜǎǎ ǘƘŀǘ ǘƘŜȅ ŘƛŘƴΩǘ ŜǾŜƴ ōŜƭƛŜǾŜ ǘƘŜȅ ŎƻǳƭŘ ŀǘǘŀƛƴΦ 
 
This year, we have modified the incentive program to spread out the fun and energy.  We will have 
blitz prizes for the first 3 weeks of the sale. To qualify for the drawing, a scout just needs to submit 
(via fax, email or in person to the Council Service Center) a copy of his completely filled Order Form by 
the dates indicated below.  Week one we will give away 10 $25 Gift Cards, weeks 2 and 3 we will give 
away 5 $25 Gift Cards each. The more completed forms a Scout submits, the more chances he has to 
win.  Non-winning submissions from earlier weeks will automatically be rolled into the following 
drawings, so please do not re-submit the same forms on subsequent weeks. 

 
Also, Every Scout who sells $1,000 will receive a Skylight Rocket Set pictured here:  

 
 

 Key Popcorn Sale Dates: 
  August 9   Popcorn Kickoff 
  August 27    Michael Beck Training 
  September 10  Unit Show & Sell Orders Due 

September 27  Show & Sell Popcorn Distribution 
October 1   Popcorn Sales Begin 
October 10   Blitz Week #1 Forms Due 
October 17   Blitz Week #2 Forms Due 
October 24   Blitz Week #3 Forms Due 
November 8   Unit Popcorn and Prize Orders Due 
November 22  Popcorn Distribution 
December 12  Unit Popcorn Payment Due to Council 



 

 
 

 

FOR ALL YOUR SUMMER CAMP INFORMATION VISIT: HTTP://WWW.MUSKINGUMVALLEYCOUNCIL.COM/CAMPING/ 
 

CUB SCOUT DAY CAMPS - KNIGHTS OF THE ROUNDTABLE: 
Day Camp is held at ǾŀǊƛƻǳǎ ƭƻŎŀǘƛƻƴǎ ǘƘǊƻǳƎƘƻǳǘ ǘƘŜ ŎƻǳƴŎƛƭΦ ¢Ƙƛǎ ¸ŜŀǊΩǎ ǘƘŜƳŜ ƛǎ YƴƛƎƘǘǎ ƻŦ 

the Round Table.  During Day Camp, the scout arrives and goes home on a daily 

basis. Activities include Archery, BB, Field Sports/Games, Crafts, Swimming, and lots more 

fun (depending on location). If you would like someone to come to one of your Pack meetings 

(DRESSED AS A KNIGHT OR A MEDIEVAL LADY) to promote day camp to your Scouts, please 

contact Jeff Pickett at the Council Service Center and he will help arrange it. 
 

Early Bird CŜŜ ƛǎ Ϸрл ŦƻǊ ǘƘŜ р Řŀȅ ŜǾŜƴǘ ƛŦ ǊŜƎƛǎǘŜǊŜŘ ōȅ ŜŀŎƘ ŎŀƳǇΩǎ ǎǇŜŎƛŦƛŎ ŘŜŀŘƭƛƴŜΦ CŜŜ ƛƴŎǊŜŀǎŜǎ ǘƻ Ϸсл ƛŦ ǇŀƛŘ 
after the deadline and to $70 the day of camp. 
 

Forest Trails: June 9 - 12 (4 days) ς Deerassic Park, Cambridge                                   

Zane Trace: June 16 - 20 ς Shelly & Sands, Zanesville                                                    

Knox County Twilight Camp: July 8 - 12 ς Sockman Lake                                              Camp fees due June 13 

Coshocton County Day Camp: August 4 - 8 ς MVSR                                               Camp fees due July 11 
 

CUB SCOUT RESIDENT CAMP: JULY 24 ς 27 
A new camp set-ǳǇ ŦƻǊ нлмпΗ ¢ƘŜ άCŀƳƛƭȅ /ŀƳǇƛƴƎέ ŎƻƳǇƻƴŜƴǘ ŦƻǊ ǎƛōƭƛƴƎǎ ƛǎ ƴƻ ƭƻƴƎŜǊ ŀǾŀƛƭŀōƭŜ ŦƻǊ ǘƘƛǎ ŎŀƳǇΦ 

It has been moved to the Cub Scout Fall Campout in October. This camp combines the programming of Adventure 

Camp, and WEBELOS Resident Camp, into one extended weekend. Cub Scout Resident camp will run from 

Thursday afternoon on the 24th through noon on the 27th. Fee: $100 (due June 27 /  $125 after June 27 /  $150 

day of camp). This camp is open to Wolves, Bears, and WEBELOS only. Your Cub Scout will roll-over and enter his 

new Den effective June 1st. This camp will be advancement-based, and FUN! Not to mention a GREAT way for 

your Scout to begin working on his new Rank. This camp offers three nights of camping and fun activities for your 

Scouts, and plenty of advancement opportunities as well. Click here for more information.  
 

BOY SCOUT RESIDENT CAMP 

 άYƛŎƪƛnΩ It Old {ŎƘƻƻƭέ is the theme for MVSR 2014. Come spend part of your 

summer at our NCAP Accredited Camp, with our awesome Staff, all while having 

tons of fun with our full programming (including our NETAMI, First Class, 

S.T.E.M. , and High Adventure programs, just to name a few). 5ƻƴΩǘ miss out on 

MVSR 2014; meeting your {ŎƻǳǘǎΩ adventure and advancement needs since 

1968! Space is limited! Contact Camp Director Rev. Tim Lehman ς 937-692-6576, to check on availability.  

Staff Week:                          June 8-14 

Week  One:                          June 15-21 

Week Two:                           June 22-28 

Week Three (LDS):              June 30 ς July-5 

Week Four:                          July 6-12 

Week Five:                           July 13-19 

 

Summer Camps 
 

http://www.muskingumvalleycouncil.com/camping/
http://www.muskingumvalleycouncil.com/CAMPING/CAMPS/CUB-SCOUT-CAMPS/CUB-SCOUT-RESIDENT-CAMP/


New Chapel 
There is a new addition to the program areas at MVSR.  Thanks to the 
diligent work of many of our great volunteers under the direction of 
Council Vice President of Properties, Jim Gill, we now have a new Chapel at 
the reservation.   
 
Anyone interested may attend the inaugural chapel service On Sunday 
evening June 15th just prior to the evening campfire. 
 

 
 

 
 

Follow this link for Boy Scout and Cub Scout Leader Trainings:   http://muskingumvalleycouncil.com/training/ 
 

COUNCIL TRAINING CHAIR: KEVIN BURCH scouter467@sbcglobal.net 
 

DISTRICT TRAINING CHAIRS 

ARROWHEAD   FOREST TRAILS   ZANE TRACE 
Kristy Huffman        Brent Jones 

(740) 454-4455      (740) 319-5553 
 

TRAINING FOR THE FUTURE 

The Council and District Training Committees are ready to assist and guide 

you with all the hard questions like: 
 

How do I use this [ŜŀŘŜǊΩǎ aŜŜǘƛƴƎ tǊƻƎǊŀƳ DǳƛŘŜ? 
 

What is the difference between a Pack/Troop Meeting and a Committee Meeting? 
 

The book says to promote a Boy Led Troop but how do I do that? What is this Patrol Leaders Council 

thing anyways? 
 

All of these answers and more await you at Training events. If you are not sure what trainings you or your unit 

needs, then that answer is just a phone call away. Kevin Burch and his team await your call. (740) 674-6510. If 

you are unable to make any of the below, especially the Cub Specific and Boy Scout indoor trainings, give your 

District Executive a call to see what can be done to get you and your fellow leaders trained. 
 

CUB SCOUT TRAININGS (see website for more details): 

Cub Leader Specific: If you are interested in getting trained, please contact the District 

Training Chair above or Kevin Burch the Council Training Chair. These individuals are 

committed to preparing you for anything that may come your way! 

Position Specific Training (Den Leaders, Cubmaster, Pack Committee) 

¶ Please complete the Basic courses AND Youth Protection found online at 

www.myscouting.org.  

BALOO Training- October 18-19  ς Cub Scout Fall Campout at MVSR 

¶ Cost is $10 and includes lunch and a manual. 

¶ Please complete the Basic courses AND Youth Protection found online at 

www.myscouting.org.  

OWL Training- October 18-19  ς Cub Scout Fall Campout at MVSR 

 

Training News 
 

http://muskingumvalleycouncil.com/training/
mailto:scouter467@sbcglobal.net
http://www.myscouting.org/


¶ Cost is $15 and includes meals and a manual. 

¶ Please complete the Basic courses AND Youth Protection found online at 

www.myscouting.org.  

http://www.muskingumvalleycouncil.com/training/cub-scout-leader-training-opportunities/ 
 

BOY SCOUT TRAININGS (see website for more details): 

 SCOUTMASTER SPECIFICS (OUTDOOR) ς OCTOBER 24-26, MVSR 
http://www.muskingumvalleycouncil.com/training/boy-scout-leader-training/ 

¶ Cost is $25 and includes meals. 

¶ It is suggested that the indoor session is completed prior to taking this course. 

NATIONAL YOUTH LEADERSHIP TRAINING 2014:  

THE premier youth leadership training course! NYLT is returning to MVSR on August 3 ς 8. Cost is 

$175, including a $50 deposit submitted with application.   Chip Udischas will 

once again serve as the Course Director (Scoutmaster) for this awesome training 

event.  The program has room for only 45 participants! Each participant must be 

at least 13 years of age and a First Class Scout or registered Venture Scout by 

August 2, 2014.  ¢ƘŜ ¦ƴƛǘ [ŜŀŘŜǊ Ƴǳǎǘ ŦƛǊǎǘ ŀǇǇǊƻǾŜ ǘƘŜ {ŎƻǳǘΩǎ ŀǇǇƭƛŎŀǘƛƻƴΦ !ǇǇƭƛŎŀǘƛƻƴ ŀǾŀƛƭŀōƭŜ ŀǘΥ 

http://www.muskingumvalleycouncil.com/training/nylt-national-youth-leadership-training/  

The NYLT staff is eager to make a presentation to your Troop or Crew! Please call Chip Udischas at 

(740) 502-3830 to schedule a presentation and hear what NYLT is all about! 
 

2014 WOOD BADGE TRAINING COURSE:  

Wood Badge is an advanced leadership course for ALL Scout Leaders. Many believe that 

Wood Badge is only for Boy Scout Leaders, but that could not be farther from the truth. 

Cub Scout Leaders and Venturing Leaders are welcome and encouraged to participate.   
 

Companies use Wood Badge to train their employees because it focuses on team work and going above 

the call. This program is built upon five central themes: Living the Values, Bringing the Vision to Life, 

Models for Success, Tools of the Trade, and Leading to Make a Difference. The course goes farther than 

other training courses because it challenges you directly to take what you learned and put it into 

practice and earn the elements of a Wood Badge graduate. If you talk to anyone that has taken the 

course you will receive positive comments about the methods and understand that it is more than 

worthwhile. 
 

Dates: August 22-24, 2014 and September 26-28, 2014. Early Bird fee is $220 if received 

before June 1, 2014. Please consider joining the following participants who have already 

signed up for Wood Badge: 

Charlotte Ashcraft  Lee Cook  Lisa Davies  Shawn Dyer 

Rebecca House  Violet Koehnle Jay Lockard  John Matchett 

Andrew Neighbarger  John Neighbarger Jesse Overly   Rob Pierpont 

Amanda Powell  Diana Ready   Dan Riley   Mason Ruby 

Lynn Russell   Brian Strickler  Richard Teisinger Matthew Winland 
 

Karen Richeson will serve as Course Director.  Click here for all the details and the registration form: 
http://www.muskingumvalleycouncil.com/training/wood-badge-training/  

http://www.muskingumvalleycouncil.com/training/cub-scout-leader-training-opportunities/
http://www.muskingumvalleycouncil.com/training/boy-scout-leader-training/
http://www.muskingumvalleycouncil.com/training/nylt-national-youth-leadership-training/
http://www.muskingumvalleycouncil.com/training/wood-badge-training/


   
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
For all OA info (lodge/chapter meeting info, officer info, membership requirements, and lodge calendar, click link below) 

http://muskingumvalleycouncil.com/order-of-the-arrow/   

 

ATTENTION CANDIDATES!!!: Congratulations on being selected to become members of the Order of 

The Arrow. Please follow the link below for information about attending an Ordeal and becoming a 

full-fledged member; Candidate Information. 

 

LODGE FALL ORDEAL AND FELLOWSHIP WEEKEND: Aug 1-3, 2014 at MVSR 

Cost is $40 if you are a Candidate taking your Ordeal, $25 if you are an Ordeal Member taking your 

Brotherhood, and $10 for a Member to participate for the weekend. Follow this link for more 

information: http://www.muskingumvalleycouncil.com/order-of-the-arrow/spring-ordeal-fellowship/ 
 

ATTENTION NEW ORDEAL MEMBERS: Welcome to the Order of the Arrow! You are now a member of 

the Order, and can attend any Lodge or Chapter event. If you are interested in getting involved, and 

becoming more active, see the Chapter Meetings article below. 10 months from your Ordeal date, you 

are eligible to take your Brotherhood. Brotherhood is offered at the May Ordeal/Fellowship and each 

week of summer camp at MVSR.  

 

LODGE TRAIL DAYS: August 2, September 20 

Netawatwees Lodge has been asked to take on the responsibility of the perimeter trail. We have two 

Saturdays left in 2014 where Members may participate in trail maintenance and RECEIVE A UNIQUE 

PATCH EACH WORK DAY YOU PARTICIPATE IN.  Lunch will be provided; event starts at 9:00 AM.  
 

CHAPTER MEETINGS: Any Scout wishing to get more involved in the Order may attend 

their local Chapter or Lodge meetings. From Officers, to Ceremonies, event planning, 

camp promotion, and much more, the Lodge and Chapters need your help in making all 

these possible. Visit the link for more information: 

http://www.muskingumvalleycouncil.com/order-of-the-arrow/chapter-information/  

 

UNIT ELECTIONS & SPRING CALL-OUTS: OA unit elections are currently underway. Once your unit has 

completed a chapter-led unit election, you can have your Scouts called-out during summer camp and 

attend the Fall Ordeal August 1-3.  

 

DUES: Please remember to pay your OA Membership Dues for 2014 of $10.00. They can be paid at the  

Council Office or any lodge event. Please visit the link above and complete the Dues Form.  
 
 
 

 Order of the Arrow      
NETAWATWEES LODGE #424, A GOLD JTE LODGE! 

 
 

 

http://muskingumvalleycouncil.com/order-of-the-arrow/
http://www.muskingumvalleycouncil.com/order-of-the-arrow/candidate-information/
http://www.muskingumvalleycouncil.com/order-of-the-arrow/spring-ordeal-fellowship/
http://www.muskingumvalleycouncil.com/order-of-the-arrow/chapter-information/


 
 
 
 
 
 
 
To learn more about Venturing, go to: http://www.muskingumvalleycouncil.com/voa/ 
 

Nate Steele Elected as Area 4 Venturing President 

Our very own Nate Steele has been selected to serve as the Area 4 
Venturing President.   Nate is an 18 year old Venturer from Crew 447 
in Coshocton, Ohio and Crew 520 in New Concord. He is an Eagle 
Scout and has earned the Outdoor Bronze Award. Through Scouting, 
he has traveled throughout the country, camping over 300 nights, 
white water rafting down the Youghiogheny, backpacking at Philmont 
Scout Ranch and attending two National Scout Jamborees. No 
stranger to leadership, he has been honored with the Council 
Venturing Leadership Award, is the 2013-2014 Vice President for 
Administration on the Muskingum Valley Council Venturing Officers 

Association where he helped MVC qualify for the coveted Council Standards of Venturing Excellence 
Award. He is a past President of Venturing Crew 520 in Cambridge Ohio.  

He has been Senior Patrol Leader for Troop 520 where he received his Eagle. His dedication to servant 
leadership is shown through his appointment as the 2014 Muskingum Valley Council NYLT SPL, his 
ǎǘŀŦŦƛƴƎ ƻŦ ¢ǊŀƛƴŜǊΩǎ 9Φ5ΦDΦ9ΦΣ ŀƴŘ ǎŜǊǾƛƴƎ ƻƴ ǎǳƳƳŜǊ ŎŀƳǇ ǎǘŀŦŦ at MVSR for three years including his 
current position as an Aquatics Instructor. He looks forward to his scheduled adventure at NAYLE in 
2014 at Philmont. Nate is completing his second term as Lodge Chief of Netawatwees Lodge-424. He 
has received the Vigil Honor and has served his lodge at two National Order of the Arrow Conferences.  

A member of the class of 2014 at Bishop Rosecrans High School, Nate is extremely active throughout 
the school. He is a Governor of the school and also serves as a class officer. He is also active in Key 
Club, Ski Club, Mock Trial, Spanish Club, and National Honor Society. He will be attending The Ohio 
State University in the fall of 2014 majoring in Biology with a pre-med concentration.  

bŀǘŜΩǎ Ǝƻŀƭǎ ŀǎ ǘƘŜ нлмп-2015 Central Region Area 4 Venturing President is to establish effective means 

of communication to help grow and unite all of Area 4 Council VOAs. He wants to see the Area 4 VOA 

as the number one resource for all of the Council VOAs in Area 4. Please join us in congratulating Nate 

on this new position. 
 

VOA (Venturing Officers Association):  

Meets at the Arrowhead District Roundtable, 2nd Thursday of every month (excluding June/July) in 

Warsaw.   If you are a Venturing Youth, and would like to get involved with planning Venturing Activities 

for all Crews within the Muskingum Valley Council, then you want to join the VOA. Contact Jay Lockard, 

Professional Advisor; jay.lockard@scouting.org     
 

ATTENTION PARENTS: Do you have a daughter who thinks what their Boy Scout brother does is cool?  

Then Venturing is the program they want! Venturing is for boys and girls who are 13 and completed the 

8th grade, or age 14 ς 20. Venturing offers all the High Adventure, Camping, and Outdoor Programming 

 

    Venturing News        

 

 Venturing News        

http://www.muskingumvalleycouncil.com/voa/
mailto:jay.lockard@scouting.org


kids want, plus the leadership skills and character development you want for them. Contact your District 

Executive, or the Council Service Center, to learn how to get involved today.  

 

CENTRAL REGION & AREA 4 VENTURING: Want to see what Venturing activities are scheduled around 

the Area for you or your Crew to attend? Check out the Central Region Venturing page for that and 

more: http://crventuring.org/Home/Welcome/    OR   http://crventuring.org/Area_Pages/Area_4/ 
 

 

LOCAL POWDERHORN TRAINING COURSE AVAILABLE 

Powderhorn: a 2 weekend high-adventure resource course for adults and older 

youth interested in local high adventure opportunities to incorporate into their 

unit's high adventure crew or patrol; for Venturing, Boy Scouting, Sea Scouts, 

Varsity. Location: Seven Ranges Scout Reservation. Dates: Aug 30-31, Sept 20-

21, 2014. Hosted By: Buckeye Council, Registration Date: 08/01/2014. Contact: 

Jim Holman: jholman.2@gmail.com or 330-749-8394.  

 

 

 
 

 
 

ARROWHEAD: A SILVER JTE DISTRICT FOR 2013 

 

ROUNDTABLE 
Our Next Roundtable will be August 14th at Warsaw Community Park.  We will begin at 6:00 pm with a potluck 

dinner.  Please bring food items to share with the group.  This will be our Fall Program Kickoff. 

 

SPRING CAMPOREE: 
Special thanks to Troop 339 who gave leadership to the 2014 Spring Camporee.  We had 72 youth and 28 adults 

in attendance.  Attendees enjoyed a frontier theme with activities such as Blackpowder Shooting, Tomahawk 

Throwing & Frontier Survival Skills. 

 

UNIT ANNUAL PROGRAM PLAN AND BUDGETS: 
Just a gentle reminder that all units need to submit a copy of their annual plan (calendar) and budget by August 

9th.  Those who do this and who attended the May 10th tǊƻƎǊŀƳ tƭŀƴƴƛƴƎ ŜǾŜƴǘ ό[ŜǘΩǎ DŜǘ /ƻƻƪƛƴƎύ ŀǊŜ ŜƭƛƎƛōƭŜ 

for a 2% commission increase in their popcorn sale.  Also, Units should be submitting a list of their leadership for 

the Fall. 
 

2014 FAMILY FRIENDS OF SCOUTING: SCHEDULE YOUR PRESENTATION TODAY! 
Family Friends of Scouting plays a vital role in supporting the program that the Muskingum Valley Council is able 

to provide to your unit and district. Your unit can receive free rank and advancement for the year if your unit 

averages $45 per registered youth through pledges and donations received as a result of your Family FOS 

Presentation, not to mention your unit will receive free use of a campsite at MVSR for holding a presentation. 

Contact Sarah Udischas sarah@udischas.com ǘƻ ǎŎƘŜŘǳƭŜ ȅƻǳǊ ǳƴƛǘΩǎ Ch{ CŀƳƛƭȅ tǊŜǎŜƴǘŀǘƛƻƴΦ  

 

District News 
 Chairman: Bill Shriver 

Commissioner: Eric Udischas 
Sr. District Executive: Jay Lockard 

http://crventuring.org/Home/Welcome/
http://crventuring.org/Area_Pages/Area_4/
mailto:jholman.2@gmail.com
mailto:sarah@udischas.com


 

 

ά¢I!bY ¸h¦έ ¢h h¦w нлмп CwL9b5{ hC {/h¦¢LbD /I!Lw{Υ 
The Arrowhead District would like to take a moment and thank Ann Laudeman of Mount Vernon, and Eric Abood 

of Coshocton, for leading the way in their communities for the 2014 Community Friends of Scouting campaign. 

Both Ann and Eric have ties to Scouting, believe in the values of Scouting, and the hard work all you volunteers 

put into the program for our youth. We would also like to thank Sarah Udischas for leading our Family Friends of 

{ŎƻǳǘƛƴƎ /ŀƳǇŀƛƎƴΦ ²ƘŜƴ ȅƻǳ ǎŜŜ ǘƘŜ ƭŀǎǘ ƴŀƳŜ ά¦ŘƛǎŎƘŀǎέΣ ȅƻǳ ƪƴƻǿ ǘƘŜǊŜ ŀǊŜ ǎǘǊƻƴƎ ǘƛŜǎ ǘƻ {ŎƻǳǘƛƴƎΣ ŀƴŘ ǿŜ 

thank her for her time.  
  

 

FOREST TRAILS:  

 

 

RETIREMENT PARTY AND 50/40 YEAR VETERAN PRESENTATION 

June 16 at Byesville V.F.W. Post located at 10335 Jackson St., Byesville, OH 43723. Members of Troop 

542 will be honoring Bob Ault and Ken Scherf, both long time scouters and friends of countless scouts 

and leaders, for their dedicated years of service to the Scouting program. Bob Ault has been involved 

in Scouting for 50 years and Ken Scherf has been involved for 40 years. Everyone is welcome to this 

celebration. Any cards, gifts, or letters can be sent to Bob in care of Ken Scherf, 9023 Pioneer Rd., 

Byesville, OH 43723, (740) 685 6761. If anyone would like to contribute to refreshments, itwould be 

greatly appreciated. 
 

FOREST TRAILS DISTRICT HAS A FACEBOOK PAGE! 

Are you connected? For the MOST UP TO DATE district information LIKE our Facebook page. Click here 

https://www.facebook.com/#!/foresttrailsdistrict  or type forest trails district Muskingum Valley 

Council in the search bar to find us! Like us to stay updated with District news, pictures, and 

happenings! 
 

CUB SCOUT DAY CAMP! 

HearYe, Hear Ye! June 9-12 at Deerassic Park in Cambridge. Every day your Cub will experience crafts, 

ǎƻƴƎǎΣ ƎŀƳŜǎΣ ŀƴŘ ŀŎǘƛǾƛǘƛŜǎ ƛƴǎǇƛǊŜŘ ōȅ ǘƘƛǎ ȅŜŀǊΩǎ ǘƘŜƳŜ άYƴƛƎƘǘǎ ƻŦ ǘƘŜ wƻǳƴŘ ¢ŀōƭŜέΦ ¢ƘŜǊŜ ǿƛƭƭ ōŜ 

annual activity favorites such as archery and BB shooting AND this year there will be more 

opportunities to go fishing at the well-stocked Deerassic pond! For more information please call 

Heather Robertson at (740) 260-2140 or Holly Smith (740) 584-5780. Cost is $50 for the week and 

siblings can participate in the crafts and activities for $5 per day or hang out for $1 per day! 
 

SERVICE HOURS 

[ƻƎƎƛƴƎ ȅƻǳǊ ǳƴƛǘ ǎŜǊǾƛŎŜ ƘƻǳǊǎ ƛǎ Ǿƛǘŀƭ ŦƻǊ ȅƻǳǊ ȅƻǳƴƎ ǇŜƻǇƭŜΩǎ ƘŀǊŘ ǿƻǊƪ ǘƻ ōŜ ǊŜŎƻƎƴƛȊŜŘΦ ²Ŝ ƴŜŜŘ ǘƻ 

highlight the Scouts making a difference in their community.  If you have pictures and information about 

your service projects, please email them to me at shawn.dyer@scouting.org and I will make sure they 

ƎŜǘ ǊŜŎƻƎƴƛȊŜŘ ŀƴŘ ƎƛǾŜƴ ǘƘŜ ŎǊŜŘƛǘ ǘƘŜȅ ŘŜǎŜǊǾŜΦ  tƭŜŀǎŜ ŜƳŀƛƭ ǳƴŘŜǊ ǘƘŜ ƘŜŀŘƛƴƎ ά¢ǊƻƻǇκtŀŎƪ І{Ŏƻǳǘ 

{ŜǊǾƛŎŜ ǇǊƻƧŜŎǘέΦ 

 

Chairman: Kristi Headley  
Commissioner: Jim Blakeman 
District Executive:  Shawn Dyer 

https://www.facebook.com/#!/foresttrailsdistrict


SUMMER CUB SCOUT FESTIVAL:  
Come join us for activities at the Cambridge City Park July 17 from 

5:30 pm-6:30 pm. We will have activities and games for your scouts 

ǘƻ ǇŀǊǘƛŎƛǇŀǘŜ ƛƴΣ ōǊƛƴƎ ǘƘŜ ǿƘƻƭŜ 5Ŝƴ ƻǊ tŀŎƪΗ 5ƻƴΩǘ ŦƻǊƎŜǘ your 

fishing pole and sunscreen! Come to this event and stay for the 

Kiwanis Club Swim Party (details below.)   Please call the Scout office 

at 1 (800) 934-2128 with the # attending, so we can prepare 

accordingly. Cost is FREE and the activity can count toward the Cub 

Scouting Summer Time Pack Award. Click here for more details. 
 

SWIM PARTY 

The Cambridge Kiwanis Club is sponsoring a FREE SWIM PARTY at the City Pool on July 17th from 

6:30pm to 8:15pm for all Forest Trails Cub Scouts, Boy Scouts and their families.  The Rain Date is July 

22nd.  No food or drink will be provided. 

 
 

DISTRICT MEETINGS: 

Roundtables will continue in August. Roundtables offer the opportunity for Scout Leaders to come 

together to share ideas, learn of opportunities, and network with other leaders to develop strong 

meetings and programs for their Scouts. Roundtables are held every second Thursday at the First Baptist 

Church in Cambridge.  Cub Scout Leaders meet at 6:30 pm and Boy Scout Leaders meet at 7:00 pm. The 

Roundtable Commissioners have some great programs and ideas to share this upcoming year and we 

look forward to seeing you there!  
 

Committee Meetings are held every first Thursday all year round at 6:30 pm at the First Baptist Church 

in Cambridge. If you would like to see a change, mention an opportunity, make a difference on the 

District level, or just have something you would like to say to the District officers, this is the meeting to 

attend.  We would love to have your opinions and input. Please consider getting involved with the 

District Committee, we always have a place for the talent you can offer!  
 

 

 

http://www.scouting.org/scoutsource/awards_central/nationalsummertime.aspx


ZANE TRACE: 
 

 

 

 

ZANESVILLE COMMITMENT TO EXCELLENCE DINNER:  

Special Thanks to Scouts from Pack 100 and Troop 128 for assisting 

with the flag ceremony at the 2014 Commitment to Excellence 

Dinner. The event was held at the Zanesville Country Club.  The 

Photo to the right shows the Scouts with the 2014 Distinguished 

Citizen, Senator Troy Balderson. The Senator was a member of Cub 

Scout Pack 100 when he was a boy. 

 

 

 

ROUNDTABLES: 

District Roundtables will start back up with the Program Kickoff on Thursday, August 7th at 6:30 pm.  

Please plan on attending this meeting, as we will be previewing several upcoming events and 

activities, as well as reviewing the summer programs. 

2014 FRIENDS OF SCOUTING:  

Friends of Scouting is an integral part of the Scouting program. Dollars raised through FOS help to keep 

Scouting viable in our community.  Your unit can receive free rank and advancement for the year if it 

raises an average of $45 per registered youth, additionally, your unit will receive free use of a campsite 

ŀǘ a±{w Ƨǳǎǘ ŦƻǊ ƘƻƭŘƛƴƎ ŀ ǇǊŜǎŜƴǘŀǘƛƻƴΦ /ƻƴǘŀŎǘ WŜŦŦ tƛŎƪŜǘǘ ǘƻ ǎŎƘŜŘǳƭŜ ȅƻǳǊ ǳƴƛǘΩǎ Ch{ CŀƳƛƭȅ 

Presentation.  

 Thanks to the following units who have theirs scheduled so far: 

Packs: 98, 100, 104, 121, 132, 137, 164, 166, 197, 257, 260 

Troops: 104, 121, 128, 132, 158, 164, 174, 184, 197, 257 

Teams: 104, 184 

Crews: 104, 184    
 

UNIT ANNUAL PROGRAM PLAN AND BUDGETS: 

Just a gentle reminder that all units need to submit a copy of their annual plan (calendar) and budget 

by August 9th.  Those who do this and who attended the May 10th tǊƻƎǊŀƳ tƭŀƴƴƛƴƎ ŜǾŜƴǘ ό[ŜǘΩǎ DŜǘ 

Cooking) are eligible for a 2% commission increase in their popcorn sale.  Also, Units should be 

submitting a list of their leadership for the Fall. 
 

Chairman:   
Commissioner: Moose Hixon 
District Director:  Jeff Pickett 



 

ZANE TRACE DAY CAMP: 

HEAR YE, HEAR YE!!! 

Step back in time to the days of King Arthur and Camelot.   

¢Ƙƛǎ ¸ŜŀǊΩǎ 5ŀȅ /ŀƳǇ ǘƘŜƳŜ ƛǎ άKnights of the Round Tableέ, and Lady 

!ǇǊƛƭ ŀƴŘ {ƛǊ tŀǘǊƛŎƪ ƘŀǾŜ ŀ ŘǊŀƎƻƴΩǎ ƘƻŀǊŘ Ŧǳƭƭ ƻŦ Ŧǳƴ ŀƴŘ excitement for 

all of the Cub Scouts who attend! 

The Camp is from June 16 to 20 at Shelly and Sands Employee park 

(between Zanesville and Duncan Falls) Cost for the camp is only $60 for 

the entire week.  And that fee includes a t-shirt, Patch and all kinds of fun, including BB Guns, Fishing, 

Archery, Catapults, Giant Slip & Slide, Nature Programs, Leatherwork, Blacksmithing, Crafts, and much, 

much more!   

http://www.muskingumvalleycouncil.com/camping/camps/cub-scout-camps/day-camps/ 
 

 

SERVICE HOURS 

tƭŜŀǎŜ ǊŜƳŜƳōŜǊ ǘƻ ǊŜŎƻǊŘ ŀƭƭ ƻŦ ȅƻǳǊ ¦ƴƛǘΩǎ ǎŜǊǾƛŎŜ ƘƻǳǊǎΦ  ¸ƻǳ Ŏŀƴ ŜƛǘƘŜǊ ƭƻƎ ǘƘŜƳ 

into the website yourself, for your Journey to Excellence or you can turn in a 

άƳŀƴǳŀƭέ ŦƻǊƳ ŀƴŘ ǿŜ ǿƛƭƭ ƘŀǾŜ ǘƘŜƳ ŜƴǘŜǊŜŘ ŦƻǊ ȅƻǳΦ  Recording of these hours 

is vital not only to your unit attaining the JTE Award, but also, service hours are 

monitored as a benchmark by our local United Way.   
 

   

MUSKINGUM VALLEY COUNCIL SCOUT STORE/SERVICE CENTER 

STORE HOURS- Memorial Day ς Labor Day  
Mon- Fri    8:30am ς 4:30pm 
Closed Saturday & Sunday 

 THANK YOU TO OUR FRIENDS OF SCOUTING DONORS! 

 

 

 

Smoke Signals is the monthly news publication of:                                                         

Muskingum Valley Council, B.S.A. 

734 Moorehead Ave. 

Zanesville, OH 43701 

740-453-0571 

800-934-2128 

Visit our website: www.mvcbsa.org 

Email: mvcbsa@scouting.org 
 

Follow us on Twitter: @mvc_bsa  

Like us on Facebook: Muskingum Valley Council  

 

LEAVE A LEGACY, REMEMBER SCOUTING IN YOUR WILL 

 

MUSKINGUM  VALLEY  
COUNCIL IS PROUD TO BE A 

UNITED WAY AGENGY 
 

http://www.muskingumvalleycouncil.com/camping/camps/cub-scout-camps/day-camps/
http://www.mvcbsa.org/
mailto:mvcbsa@scouting.org

